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The Willingham Public Hall Users Committee (WPHUC) have seen a few changes in
the last year.

 We saw the departure of Marina and thanked her for acting as Chair to the committee. And we 
welcomed Daniel Lentell; he is now WPHUC’s new Chair.

 Tim Mead joined our meetings in October 2023 – from 1 st Willingham Scouts.

 The constitution was agreed by the committee members on 16 th August 2023.

 Maxine Ross joined the committee as Secretary in August 2023.

 Laurie Pearce attended her first meeting with the committee in February 2024.  Laurie is a new 
hall user, and she will be teaching dance lessons to young people.

 The end of the WPHUC lease expires in December 2024, but we are working with the Parish 
Council to discuss future use of the hall, and possible funding options.

 The Scout groups continue to use the hall and they are an asset to young people within the 
community.


